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DISTRIBUTION OF PVCs STILL GOING ON IN OSUN STATE
The distribution of Permanent Voter Cards (PVCs) in Osun state which began on 7th March 2014 is still going on, unhindered and unabated in Osun state contrary to suggestions in some quarters.

A statement issued and signed by the Chief Press Secretary to the Hon. Chairman, Mr. Kayode Idowu said the clarification was necessary in view of calls on the Commission in the last couple of days to ensure timely distribution of the PVCs.

The statement explained that the Commission undertook polling unit level distribution of PVCs to registered voters in Osun state from Friday, 7th March 2014 to Sunday, 9th March, 2014, simultaneously with the conduct of the exercise in Ekiti state.

It further explained that in line with INEC’s guideline for the exercise, uncollected PVCs were at the end of the polling unit level distribution in March taken to respective local government office of the Commission in the state for subsequent issuance to legitimate holders.

A full text of the statement reads:

The distribution of Permanent Voter Cards (PVCs) to duly registered persons in Osun State has been on-going since March 7th, 2014, contrary to suggestions that there is a hindrance in the distribution of the cards.

The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) therefore urges every prospective voter in Osun State who is yet to collect his / her PVC to urgently do so, ahead of the state governorship election scheduled for August 9, 2014. For avoidance of doubt, only registered voters with PVCs will be able to vote during the election.

This clarification is necessary against the backdrop of calls on the Commission in the last couple of days to ensure timely distribution of the PVCs. A political party had, at the weekend, accused INEC of being “painfully slow in processing the permanent voter cards;” while a non-governmental organisation, on Monday, urged the Commission to ensure timely distribution of PVCs before the governorship election – suggesting that the contrary is presently the case.

It should be recalled, however, that the Commission undertook polling unit level distribution of PVCs to registered voters in  Osun state from Friday, 7th March, 2014 to Sunday, 9th March, 2014, simultaneously  with  the  conduct of the exercise in Ekiti State.

In line with INEC’s guideline for the exercise, uncollected PVCs were at the end of the polling unit level distribution in March taken to respective local government office of the Commission in the state for subsequent issuance to legitimate holders. The distribution at the local government level has been on-going since then.

In other words, all PVCs yet to be collected are at the 30 local government offices of the Commission in Osun state, awaiting legitimate holders to come for them. But the Commission disallows proxy collection to prevent abuse of the cards by unscrupulous persons. Prospective voters in the August 9 election who are yet to collect their PVCs are therefore urged to do so in readiness for the election.

INEC CANCELS SEMINARS, WORKSHOPS, TRAININGS

The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) has cancelled all seminars, workshops, trainings etc. already scheduled to hold in the next two weeks.

In a memo dated 3rd July 2014 and signed by the Secretary to the Commission, Mrs. Augusta C. Ogakwu, the Commission noted that it was the practice of Directors, Heads of Departments/Directorates to “arrange for meetings, workshops and training etc. by themselves or in collaboration with the Development Partners without reference to this (Secretary’s) office for proper scheduling alongside other Commission’s activities.”

A full text of the memo reads:

It has been the practice of Directors, Heads of Departments/Directorates to arrange for Meetings, Workshops and Training etc.  by  themselves  or   in collaboration with the Development Partners without reference to this office for proper scheduling alongside other Commission’s activities.
2.
All Directors, Heads of Departments and Directorates are hereby directed to clear with the office of the Secretary to the Commission before proposing, planning or fixing such programmes. Non-compliance with the above directive will result in cancellation of the proposed programme or activity.
3.
Additionally, Directors who act as Secretaries of the various committees of the Commission are to confirm the availability of dates from the Diary in the office of the Secretary to the Commission.
4.
Consequently, the Commission has directed that any seminar, workshop etc. already scheduled to hold in the next two weeks is hereby cancelled.
